
The Robert Lee ISD Board of  
Trustees held a special called 
meeting on Thursday, 
December 10, 2020. Those 
present included board members 
Wes Washam, Tom Sawyer, 
Jeffie Roberts, Beverly Sinclair, 
Linda Burns, and George Grim. 
Board member Erin Oleksiuk 
was absent.

The meeting was called to 
order by President Washam at 5 
pm with a quorum of  members 
present.

The invocation and pledge 
was led by Beverly Sinclair.

Megan Solsberry with Eckert 
& Company presented the 
RLISD 2019-2020 Audit.

Tom Sawyer made a motion 
to approve the 2019-2020 Audit 
as presented. He was seconded 
by George Grim. All were for.

Jeffie Roberts made a motion 
to approve the minutes of  
November 19, 2020, and she 
was seconded by Beverly 
Sinclair. All were for.

Supt. Hood gave his respective 
report on attendance rate and 
enrollment number.

The next regular meeting will 
be Thursday, December 17, 
2020, at 5 pm.

The meeting adjourned at 
5:44 pm.

By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in a zoom meeting 
Dec. 15, 2020. VP Pat Stephens 
called the meeting to order at 
9:45 am, declared a quorum was 
present, and gave the invocation.  
Board members present were 
Noel Tinkler, and Judie 
Andrews. Houston McGuire, 
RLCC Administrator, and Janie 
Munoz, BOM, were also present 
at the meeting. Chris Martin, 
Consultant, joined the meeting 
at 10:00 am. The minutes from 

adjourned at 10:45. 
In spite of  Covid, Christmas is 

coming and the birth of  Christ 
will still be celebrated. 
December birthdays, both for 

residents and employees will be 
remembered and celebrated, and 
life will go on. Wishing everyone 
a truly blessed Christmas and a 
joyous, healthy 2021!

the previous meeting on 
October 13th, were approved 
and there were no absentees 
from that meeting.

The Administrator gave his 
report. 

There are 38 residents in the 
Care Center as of  the meeting 
date, with one possibly pending. 
The facility is currently well 
staffed, although PRN staff  is 
always needed.

Under building maintenance, 
Houston reported that all inside 
work is still on hold due to the 
Covid pandemic. Only the 
necessary repairs are being done 
at this time.

The facility is still providing 
senior meals for Bronte as well 
as Robert Lee. 

Daily reporting to the State 
because of  Covid ended Dec. 8. 

The new boiler is almost in; 
still waiting on the air handler 
unit. Houston will notify the 
Board of  completion.

The policy for EMS & 
Firefighters, as well as Sick Time 
Off, was tabled.

The Board voted to accept Robert 
Brock’s resignation with regret.

The Board voted on 3 requests 
for property bids.

Under Transportation, 
Houston has received one bid on 
a smaller van. He and Chris 
Martin will continue to make 
inquiries.

The financial statements were 
not complete. They will be 
reviewed at a later date.

Future agenda items were 
discussed and the next regular 
meeting date is Jan. 26, 2020, at 
9:30 am. The meeting was 


